City of Edmonton COVID Protocols for Terwillegar and Millwoods Rec Centres
The City has adopted the Government of Alberta’s Restrictions Exemption Program which requires everyone age 12 and over attending a City facility to produce proof of COVID-19 full vaccination, a medical exemption or a negative COVID-19 test before entering a facility. You are considered fully vaccinated 14 days after your final dose of vaccine (2 doses of AstraZeneca, Moderna or Pfizer, 2 doses of different vaccines such as AstraZeneca and Pfizer, or 1 dose of Janssen vaccine).
Beginning November 15, the Government of Alberta program moves to the next step in which only QR codes, First Nations or Canadian Armed Forces vaccine records will be accepted when entering a City of Edmonton facility. For people residing outside of Alberta, we will accept the immunization record issued by your province or territory. For international travellers, the ArriveCan app and valid identification is accepted.
All individuals 18 years and older must show a valid photo identification when presenting vaccination documentation to confirm their identity. Children and youth between 12 and 18 years of age are not asked for photo identification or proof of age, but are still required to show proof of full vaccination, negative test or medical exemption.
Physical activity is important for the overall health and well-being of youth. However, City facilities are used by youth and adults simultaneously, requiring a consistent entry process. To enhance safety among all users at facilities, consistent requirements are in place for these age groups.
Children aged 12-17 must provide either proof of full COVID-19 vaccination, a valid medical exemption, or a negative COVID test result completed 72 hours prior to visiting a facility for any activity. This is an additional layer of protection in the approach to help keep Edmontonians safe from COVID-19. The City of Edmonton requires all youth participating in sport, school and performance activities to meet these requirements.
We ask for patience as City employees review patrons’ individual vaccination status, recent negative test results or medical exemption.
The City’s Temporary Mandatory Face Coverings bylaw remains in effect, and face coverings are required while indoors at all above the locations listed above; including City Hall and indoor transit facilities and transit vehicles. At City of Edmonton recreation centres, Edmontonians are not required to wear face coverings when actively engaged in water activities or physical activities. 
Where possible, consider giving yourself and each other 2 metres of distance. Please use hand sanitizers provided.
Please stay at home if you are experiencing symptoms of COVID-19 and follow all Government of Alberta requirements for isolation if you are experiencing symptom

